
Tripp Co. 4-H Livestock/Community Facility Meeting Notes – 06/24/2019 
 
Committee Members Present:  Dawn Covey, Rhonda Gilchrist, Scott Hollenbeck, Bonnie Rutten, Brittany 
Shelbourn, Dean Watzel, Amanda Willuweit  
 
Office Staff Present:  Laura Kahler 
 
Others Present:  Mike Novotny, Barb Watzel, Tim McDonald with Morton Buildings 
 
Notes from the previous meeting held on May 29, 2019 were reviewed.   
 
Scott Hollenbeck presented the financial report.  We currently have a balance of $27,057.61 in our account.  
There have been 129 Gator tickets sold. 
 
Building Design Update 

 Discussion was held with Tim McDonald about various options for the building.  He indicated that 
the wider the clear span of the building the more expensive it would be.  He indicated that we 
could look at constructing the building in two segments which could decrease the cost some. 

 We asked him to draw up 2 designs ~ fully clear span and in 2 segments 
 
Commissioner comments – 

 At this point in the meeting commissioner, Mike Novotny, dramatically expressed his lack of 
interest in the building.  After several comments from Mr. Novotny he left the meeting. 

 
Building Location 

 No further discussion at this meeting 
 
Thank you cards 

 Kim DeMers passed around a thank-you for each committee member to sign.  She will make 
copies of this to use when sending out thank-you’s to donors. 

 
Fundraisers –  

 5K Walk/Run 
o We made ~ $250 on this fundraiser 
o Turnout was not as great as anticipated.  A morning would be a better time for an event like 

this. 
 T-Shirt Sales 

o The deadline to order to get t-shirts prior to the Mid-Dakota Fair has been set for July 11, 
2019 

o Currently we have left over gray t-shirts from the 5K Walk/Run that are available for cash 
and carry. 

 JD Gator Tickets 
o We talked about various events that we could sell tickets at.  Laura will send out a sign-up 

e-mail for these events.  The events include: 
 Winner Summer Nights 
 Tripp Co. 4-H Rodeo 
 Winner Chamber Golf Tournament 
 Elks Rodeo 

 
The next meeting was scheduled for July 16, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 

 


